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Parish Council News 
The Parish Council Meeting held on 11th April 2008 was attended by Cllrs D Wooles (Vice Chairman),  
Mrs P Bean, I Read,  B Parkinson,  N Anfield 
Apologies received from Cllrs D Weston (Chairman), Mrs J Calvert, and B Taylor (Clerk) 878060   
District Councillor E Hope attended and one member of the public was present.  
Cllr Wooles Chaired the meeting and Cllr Mrs P Bean took the minutes 
 
Mono-pole - The installation work was completed during week ending 4th April although it is not 
known whether the mast has been turned on.  Offcom are to be contacted to carry out tests regarding 
emissions and report back to the Parish Council. 
Tree in the Square – The existing tree is to be removed and replaced with a Thuja Piccata Snargd, 
which is also an evergreen tree.  As this will be too small to carry the weight of the Christmas Tree 
Lights an alternative way of hanging the lights is to be looked into. 
Handrails in Calvert’s Garth and the East End  - These should be installed by the end of April. 
Daffodils – A survey has been carried out and areas identified where more daffodils need to be 
planted in the Autumn.  It is hoped to involve families in the planting – Anyone interested should 
contact Nigel Anfield. 
Grass Cutting -  As the previous contractors did not wish to continue this year ISS have been 
awarded the  contract. As this is a new contractor there may be areas which are missed and 
Parishioners are asked to contact The Clerk or any of the Councillors with details.   Areas where the 
daffodils grow will not be cut until they have died back. 
Street Signs –  New signs have been erected on Stonelands Close, Castle View and Calverts Garth 
Donations:  The following donations were agreed: 
CAB £300, SH Parish Church £300 (toward the cost of upkeep of the graveyard), Village Hall £250 
Village News £175 
Parish Councillor’s Walk Round the Village – This will take place during week commencing 5th 
May, please advise the Clerk of any particular areas you wish the Councillors to look at 
Planning Applications: -  The Parish Council supported the following  
Planning Application 08/00208/FUL – Mr Barry Cleaver – Installation of first floor windows to east, 
west, north elevations, installation of external fire escape to north elevation and installation of glazing 
and replacement entrance door to ground floor of west elevation (retrospective application) at 
Gardiner’s Accountants, 26 The Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate, Sheriff Hutton, YO60 6RZ 
Planning Application 08/00074/FUL – Mr P M Frost, Erection of two storey extension to front of 
existing two storey extension, retrospective application, at 21 Old Mill View, Sheriff Hutton, YO60 
6SW. 
Payments and Accounts – £340 – Solicitor’s fees for purchase of Land at the Top of The Croft 
The total cost for acquiring this area is £1240 broken down as follows 
£500 – cost of the Land – paid to The Treasury (Funded by the Award received in 2006) 
£400 – Treasury Solicitors’ fee,  £340 -  Parish Council Solicitor’s fee 
 
Road to Strensall  - A letter is to be sent to NYCC Highways regarding the condition of the road 
between Sheriff Hutton Bridge and Brickyard Farm 
Recycling – District Councillor E Hope confirmed that trials are being carried out in Ryedale for 
kerbside collection of plastic bottles and Cardboard – he agreed to keep The Parish Council informed 
Date of next meeting:  Friday 9th May, 2008 at 7.30pm 



 
 

Gardening Club 
Wednesday 16th April welcomed Joe Maiden on the topic of vegetables and the showing of.  Joe was 
as stimulating and interesting as ever. 
MAY 21st, WEDNESDAY EVENING, MEET IN THE VILLAGE HALL CAR PARK AT 6.30pm FOR 
THE FIRST OUTING OF THE SEASON TO 'HOLM FIELD', FRIDAYTHORPE, the home of Susan 
and Robert Nichols.  Tea and biscuits are included in the £3 fee.  Come prepared for weather. 

 
 
Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
Home Fixtures for May 

• Hovingham League Monday Evenings 6.30pm May 5th v Slingsby, May 19th v Coxwold,  

• York League Ladies Saturday Mornings 9.30am. May 10th v Sutton on Derwent, May 31st v 
Wilberfoss. 

• York League Mixed Tuesday May 27th 6.30pm. 

• Social Tennis. Ladies Sessions Monday Afternoon from 1.30pm 

• Wednesday Morning from 11.00am. 

• Club Night Wednesday Evenings from 6.30pm. 
 
Junior Tennis. Practice Sessions for juniors aged 7 to 11 will start on Tuesday May 6th. The times will 
be 4.00 to 4.30pm for year 3 and year 4 and 4.30 to 5.00pm for years 5 and 6. The junior subscription 
of £12 is to join the club The practice sessions are free and run by volunteers who are experienced 
players but not qualified coaches and are only intended as an introduction to basic tennis skills. 
 
Parents are reminded that juniors under 11 are only allowed on the courts under the supervision of 
an adult 
 
Further details of junior tennis from Helen Dryland 
 
Junior Club Night for 11 to 16 years starts on Friday May 9th from 6.30 t0 8.30pm. These sessions 
are supervised by a committee member. The Intermediate Subscription is £18.00. Only tennis club 
members are allowed within the court grounds. 
 
Please pay your subscriptions to the Treasurer Jill Anfield, 20 Castle Side as soon as possible. 
 
New members are always welcome and further details of the club are available from the Secretary Jo 
Johnson. 

 
 
 
 

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 
 

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 878 481 

 

Dawsonbuild 
 

Design + Build 
Renovation : Repairs 

Extensions : Conversions 
 

Over 20 years Experience 
 

Tel : 01347 878186 or 0772 769 4428 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 

 



  

Village Hall AGM 
Seventeen people attended the AGM of the Village Hall on April 8th.   The Chairman (Jim Day) was 
able to report that 2007 had been another successful year for the hall.   Bookings remain buoyant 
and the Operations Group have continued to maintain the hall to a high standard.   When the Main 
Hall floor was cleaned and resealed the contractors commented upon the almost ‘as new’ condition – 
this type of floor normally has a 20 year life.   This was rewarding news and proof that the policy of 
preventative maintenance is very effective.    The Friends of the Village Hall have continued their 
good work in holding a range of events to appeal to a cross-section of the community and, in the 
process, raised money for future projects.   The Play Area is in good order and its popularity remains 
undiminished.   The Health & Safety Group ensure compliance with the law and were complimented 
by North Yorkshire Fire Service on our records and procedures. 
 
The current levels of the financial reserves will ensure that foreseeable repair and renewal costs can 
be met but major extensions or enhancements would require fundraising and grants.   Spiralling costs 
– especially of heating oil, waste disposal and insurance – are placing pressure on day-to-day 
running costs (the price of a tank full of oil has risen over 50% in the last year to £1,000 and we use 
between two and three tanks full each year) but at the moment running costs are being met out of 
hiring fees, as is required by the constitution. 
 
It is a pleasure to have been able to welcome new people to the Operations Group and Friends – 
they bring not just new faces but new ideas as well – and we would be pleased to see more people 
getting involved in running this vital community facility.   The work is not onerous and the meetings 
tend to be social occasions in themselves. 
Richard Haste ~ Secretary ~ 878581 
 
 
 

1st Easingwold (Forest of Galtres) Scout Group 

Cub Scout Leader 
The world-wide fraternity of Scouts has just celebrated its 100th anniversary.  The organisation 
continues to provide an opportunity for youngsters to learn skills and develop into strong and valued 
members of the community.  The Easingwold Scout Group is a thriving Scout group serving the local 
area and currently has around 60 members spread fairly evenly between Explorers, Scouts, Cubs 
and Beavers with a number of others waiting to join.  
 
Unfortunately one of our long serving adult leaders, who has been a leading light in the group running 
both the Cubs and Scouts, is having to reduce his involvement and has had to resign from Cubs. 
Without the Cubs to provide the essential ‘stepping stone’ between Beavers and Scouts the whole 
group is likely to suffer.   
 
Many of the parents already help out but we desperately need someone who is prepared to take on 
the role of Cub leader.  There is no need to have a great deal of experience in Scouting as training is 
provided but memories of your own time in the Scouting Organisation (no matter how long ago that 
may be!) would obviously be of benefit.  It would be a shame if such a useful opportunity for the 
development of our youngsters is lost for the sake of a few hours a month of your time. 
 
If you have ever been a Scout or know somebody who has who might be able to help, or even if you 
have never been involved with Scouts at all but are willing to spend a couple of hours a week helping 
our youth develop into worthwhile citizens, please contact me on 01347 810633 or log onto 
www.easingwold.org/scouting for further information of what we are doing in the local area. 
 
Dave Waring,  
Group Scout Leader 
Forest of Galtres Scout Group 



Parish Plan 2008 – Help ! 
We are looking to the future and we want your help ! 
 
The new Parish Plan will set the scene for the way in which a majority of our community want Sheriff 
Hutton to change or develop (or not change or develop) over the next 5 – 15 years. 
 
As happened in 2002 every adult in the Parish will be asked their views on a wide range of topics 
through a questionnaire.   There will be a separate questionnaire for those aged 11 – 16.   Please 
take a few minutes to answer the questions – it is confidential so no one will know what was said by a 
particular person.   Over 50% of Sheriff Hutton answered the 2002 questionnaire which is an 
excellent result but let’s do even better in 2008. 
 
We hope to deliver the questionnaires to every house late in May or early June. 
 
Please give us your views – it is your chance to shape the future of your community. 
 
Sheriff Hutton Parish Plan Group 
 

 
Neighbourhood Watch 
The next meeting of the Sheriff Hutton and Lilling Neighbourhood Watch group will be on Thursday, 
May 22nd at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
 
 

Yorkshire Countrywomen’s Association  
On Wednesday 9th April we had a clothes show by the 'Weekenders' Company. We were given an 
entertaining demonstration by Karen Mitton showing us how a small selection of clothes could take 
you through a varied holiday weekend, we saw Karen alter her look by removing one item of clothing 
and replacing it with another and looking appropriately dressed for each occasion.   Everyone had a 
good time and we were able to try on Karen's samples at the end of the evening. 
Our next meeting will be on May 14th when we will have a talk by Jean Elliott on reading 
personalities through our handwriting. 
We would like to welcome any new members or visitors. 
 
 

Dog Fouling on the Playing Fields  
There have been complaints about the amount of dog mess on the playing fields.   This is a very 
serious health hazard to the people playing football and children using the field.   If you see any 
people letting their dogs make a mess on the field and not cleaning it up please notify the Ryedale 
District Council dog warden on 01653 600666. 
 
 
 

Benefice Garden Party 
Enjoy all the fun and pleasure of a traditional, early summer English garden party 

There will be games for everyone, interesting stalls, cakes and refreshments 
The Children’s Fancy Dress theme is Book Characters 

Put it in your diary now – Sutton on Forest Vicarage 
Saturday, 3rd May from 2:00 to 4:00pm 

Entrance £1.50 adults (incl tea and cake) – children free 
See you there! 

 



St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

 

SERVICES IN MAY 
 

Sheriff Hutton 4th 9.30 HC– CW-O1 [Traditional 
Language] 

  

 11th 11am Family Praise at Methodist Church  6pm Benefice Evensong at Westfield 
Farm 

 18th 9.30am Holy Communion CW-O1 6pm Celtic Eucharist at Marton 

 25th 9.30am Living in the Presence of God   

      

Farlington 11th 11.15am Holy Communion – CW-O2   

 25th 11.15am Family Service   

      

Marton 4th   6pm Celtic  Worship 

 18th   6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 

      

Stillington 4th 10.30am Family Service – Parish Church      

 11th 9.30am Holy Communion - Traditional   

 18th 9.30am Morning Worship  6pm Celtic Eucharist at Marton 

 25th 9.30am Holy Communion - Contemporary    

      

Sutton-on-the-
Forest  

4th  8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion – Traditional 
Morning Worship 

  

 11th 10.45am Holy Communion – Contemporary   

 18th  8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion – Traditional 
Family Praise 

6pm Celtic Eucharist at Marton 

 25th 10.45am Holy Communion – Contemporary    

  
EVENTS 

 

May 3rd Benefice Garden Party - Vicarage, Sutton-on-the-Forest. 2-4pm. Something for everyone so please 
support your Parish and Benefice 

May 5th Coffee Morning - Old School House – 10-12 noon. Bring & Buy/produce stall,  

May 8th PCC Meeting - 10 Warwick Close 7.30pm 

May 13th Benefice Council  - 7.30pm in the Parish Room, Sutton 

May 26th Coffee Morning - May Rose Cottage – 10-12 noon 

 
    

NOTICES 
We owe a great debt of gratitude to Penny Bean and the Jumblies and all those who donated books, 
stored books, humped books and generally helped to make the Book Sale such a success. We 
raised £1300. Thanks also to Freda Piercy and her band of helpers who raised £112 at the Easter 
Monday coffee morning 

 
 
Christian Aid 
Our village collection for Christian Aid will be May 11th – 17th. We will deliver an envelope to you 
before then. They may be returned either to the drum in the Post Office [by kind permission of Mr & 
Mrs Pitman] or at church and chapel when services are held. 
I know we are all feeling the pinch but the desperately poor face death without out help. So 
remember, every little helps. Now where have I heard that before? – Thank you Katie Fellows 



Merry Month of May 
Here we are in the merry month of May - let’s hope we can get those bedding plants out into the 
garden and make the most of the Bank holidays.  
The church calendar returns to Ordinary Time on May 12th, after the festival of Pentecost, with its gift 
of the Holy Spirit. It’s a lovely expression, ‘ordinary time.’ We do need ordinary time in our lives, even 
though many of us find routines tedious. We need time to grow and be nourished, ordinary food, not 
parties every day, with regular exercise to keep us healthy. Godly Play, which is a particular way of 
telling Bible stories, describes these weeks as ‘the great, green, growing season’ because the 
colours used in Anglican churches are green at this time. 
 
Do you make time for God in your ordinary routines? If you can spend just a few minutes each day 
listening to God it can make all the difference. It may be when you are walking the dog or sitting 
quietly during the day, stuck in a traffic jam on the ring road or having a shower.  It’s called spiritual 
exercises; spiritual press ups without a gym! You don’t really need to tell God much, he already 
knows what you and your family and friends need. He may want to say something to you, though.  
 Reading a few lines of one of the gospels as well can nourish you all day. Start with Luke or Mark for 
everyday spiritual food.  
So let’s enjoy ordinary things for a change; the spring sunshine, larks singing and hopefully-global 
warming permitting- some spring flowers and fresh green shoots. Then we will really appreciate the 
celebrations which come our way.     
  
 Sue Nightingale 
 

Tuesday May 20th Benefice Trip to Lastingham, leaving 10am  
This is an opportunity to worship together in this beautiful Celtic church on the moors and then have 
lunch either in the pub or our own sandwiches. It is a good spot for an afternoon walk, weather 
permitting.  
 

Westfield Quiet Garden : Dates for your Diary  
Thursday June 26th Quiet Garden, Westfield Farm  
A Quiet Day with the Revd Toddy Hoare. 10am- 3.30pm 
Toddy will tell us something about his sculptures and the inspiration behind them. 
Details  01347 878423 
 
Saturday July 5th Coffee Morning 10.30am Coffee Morning for Rethink, a mental health charity at 
Westfield Farm  
 
Saturday Oct 4th Quiet Garden Westfield Farm 10am  
Les Tomlinson will lead us in a day exploring labyrinths 
 
 

Sheriff Hutton Primary School PTFA 
(Parents, Teachers and Friends Association) 

 

Proudly presents… 
 

3rd Annual Scarecrow Trail 
Sunday 8th June  11am to 5pm 

 
Starting at the Village Hall or The Green 

Maps for the trail are £2.50 
 

Light refreshments, cakes, ice creams and plants 
are available from the Village Hall. 

More details about how to enter your scarecrow 
(in the competition) in the next Village News, so 

get making this month! 



 

The Methodist Church 
Hope 08 is the theme of Christian Churches throughout this year.  The aim is to show there is still 
hope despite the problems in the world today.  At various times in the year Christian Churches are to 
make a special effort to share this hope and May’s target is to do a “million acts of kindness”.  You 
don’t need to be a member of the Church to do this so let’s have a “Special Kindness Month” in our 
Village in May. 
 
Services in May 
4th 10.30am  Mrs Hazel Dunn    6.30pm  Rev Ann Vaughan (HC) 
11th 11am  Family Praise    6.30pm  Circuit Service at Easingwold 
18th 10.30am  Mr Ken Hopwood   6.30pm  Mrs Janet Long 
25th 10.30am  Rev Dr Peter Doble (HC)  6.30pm  Rev Rosemary Facer 
 
    HC  =   Holy Communion 
    Sunday School at 10.30am 
 
Mid Week Activities 
 Tuesdays  10am  Chatterbox 
 Wednesdays  7.30am  Morning Prayers 
    10 – 11.30am  Drop in for Coffee 
    6.15pm  Singing Group (7th and 21st) 
 
 
 
 

“16 Circular Walks 
in the Sheriff Hutton area”, by Alan Farnaby 
(a new edition is available at £2.50 from the Post Office) 
 
It is about 25 years ago since I typeset (on my BBC Acorn computer!) and printed the first 50 copies 
of Alan’s walks (for the New Village Hall Funds, I believe).  I have recently walked the old paths again 
using the new edition.  I don’t intend to repeat the walks in this series;  rather to reflect some thoughts 
as I have gone round and noted the highlights. 
 
Walk No 16 High Stittenham – most of these walks follow paths from hamlets and farms which 
people have used for more than 900 years to reach Sheriff Hutton Parish Church (later to reach 
school). 
 
The path from Sheriff Hutton crosses the Carrs or Ings, wet flat lands over which the sandstone used 
for the building of Sheriff Hutton Castle in 1400 (and the church aisles) was brought from quarries at 
Mowthorpe, near Terrington, using sleds or barges.  When I walked across just after Easter is was 
“claggy” – the Carrs were drained in the C18th by Government Law to provide pasture for Sheriff 
Hutton’s small farms. 
 
High Stittenham was a Norman manor owned by the Gower family, later enobled as the Dukes of 
Sutherland (now Leveson-Guer).  There is a chantry chapel at St Helen’s with a stained glass window 
of the Gowers in the SW corner.  The last wolf hunted in England was killed in Stittenham Woods in 
the C16th by the Sir Thomas Gower, High Sheriff of Yorkshire.  Stittenham is now much gentrified, 
with fine houses converted from barns. 
 
The return track approaching SH passes the site of an earlier water-mill.  Rigg and furrow is an 
ancient and efficient way of draining land and starting off an early crop, sheltered in the furrow. 
 
RT 70⅝ 



 

Diabetes UK 
£23 has been raised in the York area (mainly Sheriff Hutton I think) from the used stamps.  We don’t 
make a lot of money from them – but every little helps!  There is a box in the Post Office – many 
thanks to Gilly and Alan. 
 
 

The Twilight Rainbow 
A Leeds based arts organisation, Theatre Under Fire (T.U.F) Productions is set to perform their latest 
dance theatre show ‘The Twilight Rainbow’ at Sheriff Hutton Village on the 24th May 2008. The 
show will start at 7.30pm. 
 
The performance is a celebratory explosion of HOME! It’s an antidote to the pain of separation, a 
pulsing, laughing, bittersweet tour of memories shared by the inimitable T.U.F cast, a multi-skilled 
crew of Zimbabwean refugees and asylum seekers now living in Britain. They came with nothing but 
their culture in their blood.  
Like a tour guide, the cast takes the audiences through an African scenario, in the rural villages 
where adults are working in the fields, young girls fetching firewood and water while boys are herding 
livestock and working in industrial sites in towns, farming and mining areas. Music and Dance always 
play an important role to spice up life in Africa and most importantly help people to drown their 
sorrows.  
 
The show includes a live soundtrack of shakers, xylophone, whistles, African Djembe drums and cow 
bells, accompanied by musicians singing melodies.  
Tickets for the events are priced at £8 and £6.  
 
Established by professional artists who found themselves under-fire in Zimbabwe, they fled from 
political turmoil and constant threats of persecution to seek asylum in Britain.   Theatre-Under-Fire 
aims to tackle social matters and bring to the forefront issues that concern vulnerable people, such as 
asylum seekers etc  
 
For tickets, call Peter Mutanda on 07939 704448 or get them on the door 
 
 

Playgroup Fundraiser by Legs, Bums and Tums 
Thank you so much for all your support.  We raised £221 and had fun doing it too! 
 

6.00 pm start 
Holistic Gentle Class 

Lots of stretching, inner strength 
and full relaxation. 

Suitable for everybody 

7.00 pm start 
Legs, Bums and Tums 

Lots of toning on your natural 
curves and inner core muscles 

with great results. 
A multi level class 

8.00 pm start 
Circuits 

A hard work out with lots of 
cardio and strength exercises.   
For the exerciser who wants to 

go for it! 
 

Join me at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall for any of these classes or call me (Linzi) on 01347 878743 for 
more information 
 
 

 

PETER TROTTER 
 

Painter & Decorator 
Joiner 

 

97 Parkfield, Stillington 
 
 

Tel : 01347 811 272 

 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
Federation of Master Builders 

 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 
Tarmacadam and Block Paving 

Excavation and Drainage 
 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

RICHARD TURNER 
Plastering, Tiling, General Building 

& Conservatories too! 
also 

Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 
 

Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566  

 



 

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall – 200 Club 
215 members took part in the April draw, £25 each to numbers 51, 76, 180 and 191. 
 
 

Message from The Jumblies 
Well the April Jumble sale was certainly one of surprises – who would have thought we would have 
snow, followed by a fantastic new record of £1771.74 being raised for the Swinton Brass Band.  I 
don’t think any of the Jumblies or the Members of the Band could believe it until the total was 
confirmed. This brings our running total to £5687.  Thank you to everyone who came along to support 
the sale. 
 
Our next Jumble Sale will be on Saturday 10th May in aid of Diabetes UK.  By then you will probably 
be sorting out your wardrobe ready for the Summer.  We welcome your cast off winter and summer 
clothes, bric-a-brac, books, toys etc.   
Please let us have your jumble between 9.30am and 11.30am.  The sale will start at 2pm. If anyone 
would like to bake cakes for the cake stall they will be very much appreciated. 
 
The Chanticleer Singers Concert on Saturday 28th June 
Tickets will be available by the End of May – don’t be disappointed – book yours early. 
Penny Bean 878392 
 
 

Art Group 
Our Annual Art Exhibition at Easter, the end of March, was visited by about 350 people despite the 
dreadful, rainy weather.  This number was a little down on last year but we were well supported, once 
again, by people in the Village.  We hope you enjoyed the variety of paintings.  Members of the Art 
Group appreciated your company at what we thought was a happy occasion.  The winner of the 
Raffle for a painting by the artist Alan Smith was N. Hutchinson of Stillington. 
 
Now we settle down to enjoy the summer probably with some ad hoc outdoor painting sessions.  Our 
AGM will be on Wednesday September 10th at 7pm in the Village Hall. 
 

 
 

Lillings Ambo Parish Council 
The Annual Parish Assembly will be held at “The Lodge” on Monday 26th May 2008 at 6pm.  
 
 

 

Mid Week Ramble 
Wednesday May 28th.  Meet at Village Hall car park at 9.30am.  Return by 3pm after a walk of up to 5 
miles and a pub lunch or snack. 
 
 
 

 
Anna Martinez-Atkinson 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses 
Interpreting & Translations 

Conversational & Holiday Spanish 
Tel: 07800 634510 

W: www.spanish-talk.com 

 

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 
PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS 

 

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 
 
 
 

OFTEC Registered Installer 
CORGI – Gas and Plumbing Registered 

 
 

 

Tel : 01347 878 512 

 

H2O 
Plumbing & Heating Ltd 

 

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded 
Renewable Resource Heat Pump Systems 

 

OFTEC Regd 
 

Tel : 01347 878 684 

 



 
 
 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing 
 

LPG Gas Sales 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 
 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing and Repairs 
Discount Tyres and Exhausts 

Electrics and Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning Servicing and Repairs 

 

Units 1B & 1C  Sheriff Hutton Trading Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 790 

 

Simon Wood 
T/A R E Wood LTD 

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists 
Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation 

Used Car Sales 
New Lane, Sheriff Hutton 

 

Tel : 01347 878 332 

Quintessential Web Design 
Professional Affordable Websites  

Website development and hosting 
A local solution for the world wide web 

Call Shaun : 01347 878 485 or 
07872 946 061 

www.quintessentialtraining.co.uk  
shaun@quintessentialtraining.co.uk  

 

SHE-DRIVE 
School of Motoring 

 

All lessons catered for – from beginners to 
Pass Plus 

 

SHELAGH PAGE 
Sheriff Hutton 

 

Tel : 07967 920 376 

 

NEIL HUTCHINSON 
Motor Body Repairs 
Manor Farm, Ganthorpe 

 

WELDING & SPRAYING 
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING 

 

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

Outside Catering 
Luxury 

Ready prepared meals 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01347 878 938 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

 

STORES and POST OFFICE 
Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am) 
Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am) 

Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, 
sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and 

stationery, National & Local Newspapers 
Free local delivery service available 

Tel : 01347 878 331 

 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Jerry Petch 
 

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

 

THE WHITE SWAN INN 
Thornton le Clay 

1 

Free House 
 

Freshly Prepared Food using Local and 
Garden Produce – Real Ale 

A Friendly Welcome 
(Closed all day Monday except Bank Holidays) 

Tel : 01653 618 286 

York WinesYork WinesYork WinesYork Wines    
Specialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine ImportersSpecialist Wine Importers    

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
 

Tel : 01347 878716 
Open daily except Sunday 

 

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN 
 

Homemade Food Using Local Produce 
Cask Ales : Carvery every Sunday 

Functions Welcome, Outside Bars available 
Food every lunchtime & evening 
(excluding Monday lunchtimes) 

 

Tel : 01347 878 328 

SHELLEY FAIRCLOUGH 
Mobile Beauty Therapist 

 

Professional beauty treatments in the 
comfort of your own home ! 

 

Member of the British Association of Beauty 
Therapy & Cosmetology Ltd  

 

Call : 01347 878 630 (8am – 7pm)  

THE CASTLE INN 
 

Steve and Emma Extend a Warm 
Welcome to Customers Old and New 
Good Quality Food Served Daily 
Lunchtimes and Early Evenings 

(except Wednesday) 

Children Welcome 

Tel : 01347 878 335 

 

flowers by 
ALISON MASSINGHAM 

 
 

 

flowers for all occasions 
 
 

Tel : 01347 878345 
Mobile : 07786 574 359 

 

J H WRIGHT & SONS 
 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work 
Hedge Cutting 

 

Fully Insured 
 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery 
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and 

Woodchip For Sale (Delivered) 
Chipper for Hire with Operator 

Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 
 

01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

D & K Unsworth & Sons 
 

Excavators 1.5 – 6 ton 360 
Telescopic Forklift 

 

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining 
Landscaping and site clearance 

Pond Excavation 
Contact Guy Unsworth 
Tel : 01347 878 558 

 

GREEN ACRES 
TOM UNSWORTH 

 

Grounds care & Sports Maintenance  
Hedge Cutting, Fencing 

Wood Chipping, Site Clearance 
Paddock Levelling, Reseeding & Cutting 

 

Tel : 01347 878 558 

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 



 
 

Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
Autumn and Winter Attractions – dates for your diary 
The end of the year sees the return of some previous favourites: 
Oct 18th  Vintage Rhythms 
Nov 8th   Audio visual presentation with Alan Green 
Nov 28th  Robin Wardell will give another informative and amusing talk 
Dec 14th  Annual Christmas Coffee Morning 
The next meeting of the Friends is on Tuesday May 20th   at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. New Friends 
are always welcome! 

 
 
 
Friends with Playgroup ~ Summer Fair 2008 
Saturday June 14th  2 –5pm in and around The Village Hall 
Planning continues for this event which we hope will be a fun afternoon with have for everyone 
including  a wide range of stalls, adult and children’s tombola, face painting, bouncy castle, teas, ice 
creams, a bar, BBQ, coconut shy and much, much more! The fair will have a Roman theme with 
games and activities in the arena for all ages. 
Anyone who would still like a stall please let us know! 
Needless to say we will be needing helpers to set up before the day and on the day itself so whatever 
your skills we will be pleased to hear from you. 
Scones and cakes for teas would also be much appreciated on the day. 
Also any offers of children and adults tombola prizes will be gratefully received. 

All enquiries, offers of help or bright ideas to Caroline Hunt 878242 or Margaret Fisher 878314 

 

 

Dates to Note 
June 3rd  12.30pm Luncheon Club in Village Hall 

 7th  Fieldnats greet Dawn Chorus at Parish Church 

 8th  Primary School PFTA ‘Scarecrow Trail’ 

 14th 2-5pm Friends of the Village Hall/Playgroup Summer Fair 

 19th  Guide Dogs for the Blind Tea Party at Greystones, The Green 

 21st 8-10.30am Parish Church Midsummer Breakfast at Jubilee House 

  2:00pm Jumblies’ sale for Children of Chernobyl 

 28th  Concert by Chanticleers in Village Hall 

July 1st  1230pm Luncheon Club in Village Hall 

 5th  1030 Coffee Morning for ‘Rethink’ at Westfield Farm 

 12th  Coffee Morning for Yorks Air Ambulance at Midway, Main Street 

 14th  Village Charity Meeting in Village Hall 

August 5th  12.30pm Luncheon Club in Village Hall 

September 2nd  12.30pm Luncheon Club in Village Hall 

 6th  Fieldnats’ BBQ at Hillcrest, Main Street 

 10th 7.00pm Art Group AGM in the Village Hall 

October 7th 12:30pm Over 60’s Luncheon Club recommences 

 10th 7.30pm Harvest Supper in Parish Church 

 18th  Vintage Rhythms in Village Hall  

November  8th  Alan Green Audio Visual Presentation in Village Hall  

 10th  Village charity Meeting in the Village Hall  

 15th  Guide Dogs for the Blind Autumn Fair in Village Hall  

 28th  Robin Wardell Talk in Village Hall 

December 13th   Annual Christmas Coffee Morning in Village Hall  

 



VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTVITIES 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church 6.30pm Evening Worship Methodist Church 

 9.30am Zomby Woofe FC Playing Fields    

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall 1.30pm Ladies Tennis Tennis Club 

    7.30pm Badminton Village Hall 

Tue 10.00am Chatterbox Methodist Church 7.30pm Ju Jitsu Village Hall 

Wed 7.30am Morning Prayers Methodist Church 6.00pm Tennis Club Night Tennis Club 

 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 11.00am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thu 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.00pm Holistic Exercise Village Hall 

    7.00pm Legs, Tums & Bums Village Hall 

    8.00pm Circuit Training Village Hall 

    7 – 8.30pm Youth Club Cricket Club 

Fri 9.30am Playgroup Village Hall    

 
 

Additional Activities in May 
3rd Sat 2 – 4pm Benefice Garden Party – Sutton on the Forest 

5th Mon 10-12am Church Coffee Morning – Old School House 

9th Fri 7.30pm Parish Council Meeting in Village Hall 

10th Sat 2.00pm Jumblies Sale for Diabetes UK in Village Hall 

14th Wed 7.30pm YCA – Reading Personalities through Handwriting in Village Hall 

20th Tues 7.30pm Meeting for Friends of Village Hall in Village Hall 

21st Wed 6.30pm Gardening Club outing to Holm Field 

22nd Thurs 7.30pm Neighbourhood Watch meeting in Village Hall 

24th Sat 7.30pm The Twilight Rainbow – Village Hall 

26th Mon 10-12 noon Church Coffee Morning – May Rose Cottage 

26th Mon 6.00pm Lillings Ambo Annual Parish Assembly at “The Lodge” 

28th Wed 9.30am Mid Week Ramble.  Meet Village Hall car park 

 

To Hire the Village Hall 
call 07913 409 689  or e mail shvhall@tiscali.co.uk 

 
 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 
Tel : 01347 878 185 

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting & Decorating 
also 

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 
 

JANE HOLLOWOOD 
MSCh and HPC registered 

 

CHIROPODIST 
 

Home Visits 
 

Tel : 0845 417 3610 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490060 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne 
Nitin Prasad 

 

96 The Mount, York 
Tel : 01904 623 436 

 
 
To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard & Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne & 

Brian Shepherd (878310) 


